
Responsibilities for the Maintenance of Ancient Drainage Ditches 
 

This article establishes the obligations placed upon residents who have a drainage ditch running 
through, alongside, or in culvert under, their property. 
 
Under the Land Drainage Act 1991 our ditches are ‘ordinary watercourses’. In practice, ‘ordinary 
watercourses’ may range from a reasonable sized ditch with a constant flow to nothing more than a 
depression that carries water infrequently and includes those culverted (i.e. piped) under land and 
buildings. An owner of land containing, or adjacent to, an ordinary watercourse is obliged, as the 
riparian owner, to maintain it as set out below.    
 
Our research has not identified an owner of the ditches on the Estate having responsibility for their 
maintenance. AOSERA Ltd (AOSERA) has never owned the whole estate. It was formed in 2007 from 
a residents association that claimed ownership only of the communal roads, verges and islands on 
the estate. The residents association began some years after the bankruptcy of the original estate 
owner and there is no ownership trail of the whole estate land. AOSERA did not, and does not now, 
claim historic ownership rights over the estate as a whole 
 
There being no overall owner of the ditches, legal responsibility for maintenance is deemed to fall on 
those who have an open, or culverted, drainage ditch running through, or directly adjoining, their land. 
By law those residents are required to maintain the ditch and any associated structures and to keep it 
free of any obstructions that may impede water flow. Failure to maintain a ditch may result in action by 
other property owners who suffer damage as a result of its flooding. Where the ditch forms the 
boundary between two properties the maintenance liability is split between them. Fencing on either 
side of a ditch running between properties does not alter the joint maintenance responsibility. 
 
AOSERA owns the communal roads and verges on the estate and is responsible for the culverts 
under them.  All other responsibility rests with our members as set out above.  
 
Residents with riparian responsibilities, particularly those with culverts under their property, may wish 
to review their insurance cover. 
 
West Drain     
From OS mapping this drain first appears on the surface to the West of the tennis club, disappears 
into culvert north of Manor Road, reappears south of Manor Road to the rear and west of “The 
Crescent”, acts as the property boundary between houses north and south of Willowhayne Avenue, is 
in culvert below Willowhayne Avenue, acts as the boundary to the rear of houses west of Westfield 
Drive and disappears into culvert below South Strand. 
 
Centre Drain 
From OS mapping this drain is only visible north and south of The Way, commencing between houses 
south of Willowhayne Avenue acting as boundary and running in culvert below The Way.  It then 
disappears but must be in culvert under South Strand. 
 
East Drain 
This drain shows on the surface at the eastern boundary of the estate north of Golden Acre, and for 
one property south, of Golden Acre. This effectively also acts as rear boundary between houses on 
our estate and houses on West Kingston Estate.  It then acts as rear property boundary for houses 
between The Drive and Golden Acre until going underground east of the South Strand car park. 
 
 
 
 
 


